
RCW 28A.505.240  Enrichment levy spending plans—Preballot 
approval—Revised spending plan for voter-approved levies.  (1) As 
required by RCW 84.52.053(4), before a school district may submit an 
enrichment levy under RCW 84.52.053 to the voters, it must have 
received approval from the office of the superintendent of public 
instruction of an expenditure plan for the district's enrichment levy 
and other local revenues as defined in RCW 28A.150.276. Within thirty 
days after receiving the plan the office of the superintendent of 
public instruction must notify the school district whether the 
spending plan is approved. If the office of the superintendent of 
public instruction rejects a district's proposed spending plan, then 
the district may submit a revised spending plan, and the 
superintendent must approve or reject the revised submission within 
thirty days. The office of the superintendent of public instruction 
may approve a spending plan only if it determines that the enrichment 
levy and other local revenues as defined in RCW 28A.150.276(1) will be 
used solely for permitted enrichment activities as provided in RCW 
28A.150.276(2).

(2)(a) Except as provided in (b) of this subsection, after a 
school district has received voter approval for a levy for an 
enrichment levy under RCW 84.52.053, a school district may change its 
spending plan for the voter-approved levy by submitting a revised 
spending plan to the office of the superintendent of public 
instruction for review and approval. To revise a previously approved 
spending plan, the district must provide notice and an opportunity for 
review and comment at an open meeting of the school board, and the 
board must adopt the revised spending plan by resolution. The board 
must then submit the plan to the office of the superintendent of 
public instruction. Within thirty days after receiving the revised 
spending plan the office must notify the school district whether the 
revised spending plan is approved. The office of the superintendent of 
public instruction may approve a revised spending plan only if it 
determines that the enrichment levy and other local revenues as 
defined in RCW 28A.150.276(1) will be used solely for permitted 
enrichment activities as provided in RCW 28A.150.276(2).

(b) If the superintendent has approved expenditures for specific 
purposes under (a) of this subsection, a district may change the 
relative amounts to be spent for those respective purposes for the 
same levy in subsequent years without having to first receive approval 
for the change from the office of the superintendent of public 
instruction if the district adopts the change as part of its annual 
budget proposal after a public hearing under RCW 28A.505.060.

(3) This section applies to taxes levied for collection beginning 
in calendar year 2020 and thereafter.  [2018 c 266 § 304; 2017 3rd 
sp.s. c 13 § 204.]

Intent—2017 3rd sp.s. c 13: See note following RCW 28A.150.410.
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